

# Uig Community Council

## Minutes of Meeting

**TITLE** : Uig Community Council

**DATE** : 04-06-18

**TIME** : 7.30pm

**VENUE** : Uig Community Centre

**DISTRIBUTION** : To all Council Members

**Present:** J. Maciver, W. Greer, A. Morrison, R. Fraser, N. A. Macdonald, C. Mackenzie, L. Darley.

Alice Murray, Community Learning & Development Worker.  
 Anne Kelvin and Nicky McCrimmon, HMI Inspectors.  
 Richard Gollin.

Item	Summary and Action	Who?	When?
	<p>John Maciver welcomed Alice Murray, Anne Kelvin, Nicky McCrimmon and Richard Gollin to the meeting.</p> <p>Alice introduced herself as the recently appointed Community Learning and Development Worker for the area.</p> <p>Anne Kelvin and Nicky McCrimmon are in the process of carrying out inspections of communities across Lewis and Harris, with regard to education and development, and discussed with members their roles and the functioning of Uig Community Council.</p> <p>Following their inspection, Anne and Nicky left the meeting.</p>		
	<p>Richard Gollin, owner of Baile na Cille Guest House, Timsгарry, addressed the meeting regarding complaints he has received from guests and visitors about the state of the Baile na Cille graveyard, which is adjacent his property. He stated that fencing is damaged and bones have been seen on the surface of the ground, and is therefore asking for the fencing to be reinstated. He has been trying to ascertain who has responsibility for maintenance of the graveyard and, so far, he is under the impression that it is classed as a National Monument, owned by Uig and Hamnaway Estate, and maintained by Uig Community Council. Mr. Gollin suggested that he and the owners of Uig Lodge would be willing to pay towards repair of the fencing.</p> <p>Uig Community Council will look further into the situation to ascertain responsibilities.</p> <p>Richard Gollin left and the meeting continued.</p>	LD	
<b>1</b>	<b>Apologies</b>		

Item	Summary and Action	Who?	When?	
2	<b>Approval of Minutes</b>	Minutes of meeting held on 9th April 2018, approved by CMack, seconded by WG.		
3	<b>Finance</b>	Balance stands at £3,132.67. Account books have been submitted to CnES for audit.		
4	<b>Correspondence</b>	<p>E-mails forwarded to members -</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Planning - weekly lists.</li> <li>• Anne M Mackenzie - Building Standards and Planning Area Responsibility contact lists.</li> <li>• E-mail from Angus Morrison - Trading Standards Warning - Cold Calling Scam.</li> <li>• E-mail from Laura Donaldson - notice of meetings for Active Travel Strategy for the Outer Hebrides.</li> <li>• E-mail Iain Mackinnon, CnES Technical Services - requesting feedback for CalMac proposed Summer 2019 timetables.</li> <li>• E-mail from Belle Ann Scott, forwarded from Lynn Sharp of the Improvement Service - information about The Great Get Together weekend.</li> <li>• E-mail from Ian Graham, new Area Commander for Police Scotland, introduction.</li> <li>• E-mail from Karen Peteranna, NHS Western Isles, re grants available under Paths for All.</li> </ul> <p>Other correspondence -</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• E-Mail from Anne-Marie Dewar, Scottish Water - Informing Turquoise Thinking to be in touch to arrange a telephone interview. Subsequently LD answered survey questions over the telephone.</li> <li>• E-mailed regular notice to Uig News. Acknowledgement received.</li> <li>• E-mails from Belle Ann Scott, CnES - invitation to inaugural meeting of Lewis Association of Community Councils. LD to attend as Uig representative; GA nominated as second point of contact. Also agenda and proposed constitution for meeting on 23 May.</li> <li>• E-mails, Alice Murray, Community Learning &amp; Development Officer for Uig, re. introductory meeting. Also information regarding HMI Inspectors' Visit to Uig Community Council.</li> <li>• E-mail and Royal Mail, from Belle Ann Scott - details and forms for Challenge Fund Application.</li> <li>• E-mail from PC Paul Wilson - informing that he is no longer officer for Uig, and is no longer in the Western Isles.</li> </ul>		
5	<b>Challenge Fund</b>	Forms have been received for the 2018/19 Challenge Fund application. It was agreed to apply for extra funding to help towards the new Play Park at the Community Centre. LD to contact Peter and/or Mairi Macdonald for details of requirements.	LD	

Item		Summary and Action	Who?	When?
6	<b>Association of Lewis Community Councils</b>	LD attended a meeting on 23rd May, held in CnES Council Chamber, and chaired by Derek Mackay, Chief Executive's Department. Business included appointment of Chair, Vice-Chair, representative to OHCPP, and three members to attend Lewis Transport Forum meeting. Constitution still to be finalised.		
7	<b>AOCB</b>	Uig road signs are missing from junction at Bernera Road end.		
8	<b>Date and Time of Next Meeting</b>	Monday 13th August 2018, at 7.30.		